
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

73rdSession of the General Assembly 



Mr. Chair, 

My delegation fully aligns itself with the statement made by the European Union. 
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Austria reaffirms that strengthening the rule of law through the efforts of UNCITRAL and its 
Secretariat is essential for achieving the Goals and targets of the Agenda 2030. Austria 
therefore strongly supports the work of the Commission concerned with technical 
cooperation and assistance in the field of international trade law reform and development. 
In this regard, we recognize the need to strengthen support to Member States, upon their 
request, in the domestic implementation of their respective international obligations 
through enhanced technical assistance and capacity building. Austria also welcomes the 
efforts of the Secretary-General to ensure greater coordination and coherence among 
United Nations entities and with donors and recipients. 

 

Mr. Chair, 

Austria is very pleased to again serve as coordinator for the UNCITRAL resolutions in the 
6th Committee. Last week, the draft resolutions were circulated to Member States and 
uploaded on the e-delegate Portal. Delegations wishing to co-sponsor the UNCITRAL 
Omnibus Resolution will have the opportunity to do so on the e-delegate Portal and I 
encourage many delegations to do so and to show their support for the valuable work of 
UNCITRAL. Informal consultations will take place tomorrow, Tuesday, at 9am in this room. 

Let me conclude by reminding of the informal briefing and Q & A session to take place 
immediately following our plenary session at lunchtime to day in this room. The Chair and 
Secretary of UNCITRAL have kindly agreed to inform about on the future work of the 
Commission, in particular on Investor-State Dispute Settlement (ISDS) and discussions in 
Working Group III. 

 

Thank you. 


